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Co9-05-24 CATALANO, ET AL. - MONA LISA ROAD REZONING 
Request of the property owners to close Co9-05-24, an approximate 9.90-acre rezoning from SR 
(Suburban Ranch) to CR-1 (Single Residence) located on the northeast corner of Mona Lisa Road 
and Oracle Jaynes Station Road. The rezoning was conditionally approved in 2008 and expired on 
August 18, 2018. Staff recommends CLOSURE. 
(District 1) 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
Staff recommends CLOSURE of the 9.90-acre rezoning from SR (Suburban Ranch) to CR-1 (Single 
Residence) for the use of 10-lot residential subdivision. The owners have written that they no longer 
wish to pursue the rezoning. 

STAFF REPORT 
The rezoning from SR to CR-1 was conditionally approved on August 18, 2008. Rezoning 
Ordinance 2008-112 was adopted on December 2, 2008. A five-year time extension was granted in 
2015 with the new time limit and modified conditions memorialized in Resolution 2016-19 adopted 
on March 15, 2016. The rezoning expired on August 18, 2018. The conditions remain to be 
satisfied. The site is undeveloped and contains undisturbed natural vegetation. The zoning code 
requires a public hearing to close the rezoning and cause the property to revert to its previous SR 
zoning classification (Section 18.91.100. F.1 ). SR Zoning exists to the north and east of the site. 




















































